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Dear Charlene, 

25 Chateau Lane 

Napa, California 94558 

December 3, 2019 

We are writing to express our concerns about the expansion of Rapp Equestrian 

Center and Rapp Ranch. 

We have lived on Chateau Lane since 1979. We have seen the parcels owned by 

first the Rapps, then by Dambrosias, and now by the Alkossers. With each new 

owner building and other codes have been constantly violated. After each 

violation, they are always "Grandfathered" in. 

It came as quite a shock to us to get your letter on November 23, 2019. We had 

very little time to read and study it since it came before the Thanksgiving holiday. 

Our major concern is the use of water. As you are very much aware Coombsville 

has seen the water table drop considerably since more vineyards and wineries 

have been permitted. We have had to drill a new well in 1987 when we originally 

started with 100 GPM in 1970. Now we see our neighbors have to truck water in 

just to meet everyday needs. 

Adding 40,000 gallons to a permit that currently allows Shadybrook only 30,000 

gallons for a total of 70,000 gallons will surely impact the water table. You, can 
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